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12:09 a.m., a local business called the Police Department and advised they had a spill of a yellow powder in the area of Corporate Dr. and S. Mitchell Ave.

3:44 a.m., Officers were dispatched to a domestic disturbance in the 1400 block of Bryan St.  Officers discovered there was a physical assault and arrested a 49-year-old male for domestic assault.  The male was processed at the Police Department and transported to the Daviess-DeKalb County Regional Jail pending the filing of formal charges.

6:16 a.m., Officers conducted a prisoner transport.

7:51 a.m., Officers were dispatched to a two-vehicle injury traffic crash in the 2600 block of N. Washington St.  One person was transported to the hospital for treatment of their injuries.

8:31 a.m., another agency called the Police Department with questions about an ongoing investigation.  Officers spoke with the agency and answered their questions.

8:35 a.m., Officers conducted an escort for a local business.

9:41 a.m., a citizen called the Police Department with questions about an ongoing investigation.  Officers spoke with the citizen and answered their questions.

9:52 a.m., a citizen called the Police Department with questions about an ongoing investigation.  Officers spoke with the citizen and answered their questions.

10:33 a.m., another agency called the Police Department with questions about an ongoing investigation.  Officers spoke with the agency and answered their questions.

10:41 a.m., a citizen called the Police Department with questions about an ongoing investigation.  Officers spoke with the citizen and answered their questions.

11:22 a.m., a citizen called the Police Department with questions about an ongoing investigation.  Officers spoke with the citizen and answered their questions.

11:43 a.m., a citizen came to the Police Department and provided documents for an ongoing investigation.  The documents were provided to the investigating Officer.

11:56 a.m., a citizen called the Police Department with questions about possible harassment.  Officers discovered the incident occurred in another jurisdiction.  The citizen was referred to the agency with jurisdiction.

12:42 p.m., Officers took a report of property damage in the 400 block of Vine St.  The investigation is ongoing.

3:21 p.m., Officers attempted paper service in the 800 block of Walnut St.

3:38 p.m., Officers attempted paper service in the 1100 block of Calhoun St.

3:42 p.m., a citizen called the Police Department to provide information of receiving a scam telephone call.

3:47 p.m., Officers conducted paper service in the 1100 block of Comstock St.

4:44 p.m., Officers were dispatched to a possible stolen vehicle in the 600 block of W. Bus. 36 Hwy.  Officers discovered the vehicle had not been reported stolen.

5:02 p.m., Officers were dispatched to a careless and imprudent driver in the area of Second St. and N. Washington St.  Officers were able to locate the vehicle and conducted a traffic stop.

6:27 p.m., another agency called the Police Department requesting assistance in attempting to contact a suspect from their jurisdiction.  Officers were able to locate and contacted the suspect.  The agency was notified.

8:24 p.m., Officers assisted the Chillicothe Department of Emergency Services in the 900 block of Sunny view Dr. with a medical call.

Officers conducted traffic stops, business checks and responded to 91 calls for service on Thursday, June 9th, 2022.
